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Abstract

Ad Hoc Regulatory group meeting notes

6 – 10 March 2000  Albuquerque, NM 

 7 March,  10:30 – 12:00.  

Denis Kuwahara as Chair for this group

The agenda for this group included:

Follow-up on prior regulatory mailings:

· ET Docket No. 98-42  RF Lighting 

· ET Docket No. 99-231  NPRM amendment of Part 15 Rules

IA paper was introduced providing information on 5 GHz development work that the Japanese are doing.

The chair presented an update on activities he had with the US delegation on Joint Rapporteurs Group 8A-9B toward the development of a world wide license exempt spectrum allocation in the 5GHz band for Wireless LANs.

At the completion of the reports, and with the 802.l1 Chair’s concurrence, the remaining scheduled group meeting were cancelled.  Due to equipment failure, the Chair made a verbal report at the joint 802.11/.15 Working Group.

The Ad Hoc Regulatory group was convened at 10:30 on Tuesday, 7 March.  This group has been charged with the responsibility for investigating and commenting on regulatory issues that have been identified by the 802.11 Chair.  For the March 2000 session there were no new issues to be investigated, only a status update of previous items:

· ET Docket No. 98-42  RF Lighting

· ET Docket No. 99-231  NPRM Amendment of Part 15 Rules 

Additional input provided at the meeting included:

· paper 00/0044  describing work in the 5GHz region by Japanese firms 

· Comments by Chair on work toward the attainment of worldwide License Exempt spectrum allocation in the 5GHz band for Wireless LAN systems.

98-42

Don Johnson reported that the Office of Engineering Technology has determined and sent recommendations on RF lighting to the FCC.  As of the time of Don’s report, the finding had not been made public. 

99-231

Jim Zyren presented paper 00/0041 on the current status of Wideband FH proposal.  FCC had originally set 4 October 1999 as the cutoff date for Comments and 19 November 1999 as the cutoff for Reply Comments.  However, they are still accepting substantive industry input.  Jim’s comment is that FCC is willing to listen and allow industry to develop a mutual consensus where practical rather than provide an edict.

In his presentation, he reviewed the fact that the original proposal had recommended a linear reduction power as the occupied bandwidth was increased.  FCC felt that this did not address the interference problem adequately, along with several other elements of the proposal, such as overlapping channels, which did not address interference issues.

Jim reported that Kodak has made a presentation to FCC with a compromise proposal that is in line with the ETSI standards and is currently being reviewed by the commission.  He felt that this proposal, which did not allocate overlapping channels, was being viewed favourably by FCC.

00/0044

Bob Huang provided a paper that included two reports from Japanese firms that address work being done in the 5GHz region.  Problems with my laptop prevented my accessing and reviewing these documents.

Denis Kuwahara visited the US delegation to the Joint Rapporteurs Group 8A-9B on 9 February and obtained copy of a paper investigating potential interference concerns of spectrum sharing between spaceborne borne Synthetic Aperture Radar and Wireless LANs in the 5GHz region.  Several areas in the paper demonstrate a misunderstanding of WLAN operation and performance.  Discussion with the author, Bryan Huneycutt, evolved a plan to get vendors in contact with him to explain the operating characteristics of their systems. 

Denis contacted Aironet, Cabletron, Lucent, and Symbol Technologies as a group of vendors to supply feedback on Bryan’s paper and to offer information on their systems.  As of the time of the meeting He had not heard back from any of the vendors.

Without further work to investigate the group adjourned at 12:00, and after consultation with the 802.11 Chair, cancelled the remainder of the scheduled Regulatory meeting.  A verbal report was presented to the joint 802.11/.15 Working Group on Wednesday morning.

Ad Hoc Regulatory group notes
page 2
Denis Kuwahara  Boeing


